

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

March 6, 2019

J .M. Fleming
Managing Director, Planning and City Planner

J. Ackworth Technologist II

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on March 5, 2019 resolved:

That, the following actions be taken with respect to the 2nd Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment, from its meeting held on February 6, 2019:

- a) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Advisory Committee on the Environment recommends that a communication program be developed related to the Bee City implementation that would increase awareness for members of the public as well as between City of London departments; it being noted that the following items were received with respect to London as a Bee City:
- the presentation appended to the 2nd Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment from L. McDougall, Ecologist Planner, entitled "Protecting and Enhancing Pollinator Habitat in London;
- a verbal delegation from A.M. Valastro;
- a verbal delegation from G. Barrett, Manager Long Range Planning and Research; and,
- the resubmitted Memo, appended to the agenda, dated August 22, 2018, entitled "Responses to the ACE's Plight of the Pollinators and Bee City Recommendations (2014 and 2018)";
- the update document, appended to the agenda, dated Summer 2018, entitled "City of London A Leader in Habitat and Pollinator Protection, Engagement and Creation Initiatives";
- b) the following actions be taken with respect to the Energy and Built Environment Sub-Committee Report dated January 2019:
- i) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Advisory Committee on the Environment recommends that the Discover Wonderland Environmental Assessment explore every possible avenue to avoid widening Wonderland Road to six lanes as there are a number of alternative methods that provide better traffic flow, improved options outside of driving ones own personal vehicle (public transit, cycling, walking, etc.), and proper access management; and,
- ii) the above-noted sub-committee report BE RECEIVED;

it being noted that verbal delegations from J. Ackworth, Transportation Design Technologist and J. Johnson, Dillon Consulting Limited, were received with respect to this matter; and,

c) clauses 1.1, 3.1 to 3.6, inclusive, 5.1 to 5.5, inclusive, 6.1 and 6.2, BE RECEIVED for information. (2.1/5/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /lm

cc. G. Barrett, Manager, London Range Planning and Research L. McDougall, Ecologist Planner Chair and Members, Advisory Committee on the Environment External cc List in the City Clerk's Office